
From: Creech, Whitney
To: Comments, BCC Agenda
Cc: Carpenter, Katherine
Subject: 10/20 BCC meeting, Item #48 (file No. 20-1676A) FW: Case ZLU 20-07
Date: Thursday, October 15, 2020 8:50:20 AM
Attachments: CASE NO. ZLU-20-07_Foster Response.docx.pdf

County Letter re speed study (3).pdf

Please add the email and attachments to the file that Comm Gerard received on this matter.
Thank you.
 
Whitney Creech
Comm. Gerard’s Office – District 2
727.464.3360

wcreech@pinellascounty.org
 
Due to Florida's broad public records laws most written communications with government employees are considered public
records. Therefore, this e-mail communication and any attachments may be subject to public disclosure.
 
 
 

From: Allison Foster <allisonjfoster@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, October 15, 2020 8:29 AM
To: Creech, Whitney <wcreech@co.pinellas.fl.us>; Gerard, Pat <pgerard@co.pinellas.fl.us>
Subject: Case ZLU 20-07
 

CAUTION:
  

This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open
attachments unless you are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is
safe.

Commissioner Gerard:

See the attached letter which was submitted to the Local Planning Agency for their meeting
on September 9.
 
If possible, I would like to speak with you regarding this zoning issue.
 
I ask that you review this in advance of your upcoming Board of County Commissioners
meeting October 20 as this case will come before you.
 
Highlighted in the letter is the specific request/key point:
My request is that the land use for the area -
Residential Suburban and Preservation - remains.  With the standard of 2.5
dwelling units per acre, and the land size of 6.45 acres, approximately 16 (at
max) homes is much more reasonable versus close to 30 which would be
the amount should the land use be changed to Residential Low.
 
During the LPA meeting and within the narrative summary memo, it is presented that
"more likely....fewer than 18 homes will be built". 
 
With any land use change - it is not tied to any type of site plan with approval of a land use
change or commitment from the potential developer when the land use is changed; there is
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As a more than thirty year resident of Patty Anne Acres and Palm Harbor, I ask that the 


Local Planning Agency thoughtfully consider issues which will likely not improve this 


area as a result of an increase in homes being considered through CASE NO. 


ZLU-20-07. 


 


Two considerations on the table are:  Zone change from: R-A, Residential Agriculture to: 


R-1, Single Family Residential and Land Use change from: Residential Suburban & 


Preservation to: Residential Low.  ​My request is that the land use for the area - 


Residential Suburban and Preservation - remains.  With the standard of 2.5 


dwelling units per acre, and the land size of 6.45 acres, approximately 16 (at 


max) homes is much more reasonable versus close to 30 which would be 


the amount should the land use be changed to Residential Low.  


 


The bottom line is, I would like to ensure there is not a significant increase in houses 


and traffic in the area.  I ask that you do not increase the land use from Residential 


Suburban & Preservation to Residential Low. I have explained why below. 


 


The area being considered would significantly increase traffic on 19th Street if the 


proposal of both zoning and land use changes are accepted.  19th Street is a prime 


thoroughfare - for various reasons. At 19th Street and Tampa Road on the south west 


corner is Palm Harbor Middle School.  Students from the surrounding areas utilize 19th 


Street - through bicycles, walking, etc. to get to the school.  Based on a recent speed 


study completed by Residential Traffic Management (attached) 85% of drivers 


southbound were driving at or below 34.92 miles per hour, northbound were driving 


33.86 miles per hour.  I share this as this is a residential area with children moving 


throughout the ​neighborhood.  A significant increase in homes (the possibility of 30) 


will impact this. 


 


Additionally, in the same regard, students in the area are zoned for Palm Harbor 


University​ High School​.  Once again, 19th Street is a path for students to take towards 


the high school - northbound on 19th Street. 


 


19th Street is a slender, windy road at the south closer to Tampa Road.  This is not a 


road which can be widened and is already a problem when individuals drive fast either 


on the southern or northern portions.  With an increase in residents, this will increase 


not only the number of vehicles, and more than likely the number of speeders in the 


area.  


 


The residential neighborhood, Patty Ann Acres has become a significant cut through as a 


result of the Belcher Road extension/completion. Travelers regularly utilize both 


Cormorant Drive and Kingfisher Drive to cut through to Belcher Road and vice versa 


over to 19th Street.  They are often driving what seems to be much faster than safe on a 


neighborhood street.  Again, an increase in residences in this area will only exacerbate 


this concept.   


 


Finally, I am concerned about the significant decrease in preserved green space in 


unincorporated ​Pinellas County, specifically Palm Harbor.  When you look at an aerial 







view of the area - green space is limited.  By choosing to remain Residential Suburban & 


Preservation, we remain committed to lower density, allowing continued green space. 


As discussed in the Comprehensive Plan for Pinellas County - the environment is 


important; years prior we went through fast growth which negatively impacted the 


environment.  In my opinion the continued growth and traffic is doing that same thing 


again in this area.   We are growing quickly, the traffic continues, and the green space is 


sparse.  Pinellas County is a gem in the state of Florida - which is what draws people to 


live here.  However, we need to ensure what makes this location a special place is not 


harmed by continued overgrowth and over development.     


                                                                                                                                     


In closing, I ask that you leave the land use for the area Residential Suburban and 


Preservation.  With the standard of 2.5 dwelling units per acre, and the land size of 6.45 


acres, approximately 16 homes (at max) is much more reasonable versus close to 30 which 


would be the amount should the land use be increased.   


 


Barbara Foster 


2039 Cormorant Drive 


Palm Harbor, Florida 












no guarantee that this minimum will be kept, in fact the highest amount able to be built
could be.
 
By keeping the Future Land Use at Residential Suburban we can preserve a smaller number
of units to the area.  This smaller impact is important.
 
As noted in the attached letter are two key points: continued growth in this area of Pinellas
County - that is impacting the quality of life (via traffic) and the reduction in green space. 
Traffic in particular will be impacted with the addition of these new homes - in particular if
it is the higher quantity of homes.  Referenced in the document I've attached is a speed
study.  Throughout the area cars are cutting through neighborhoods where children play
and families walk - impacting safety.  This is already happening, an increase in homes
would be another impact to this. The narrative identifies low impact on traffic; I disagree. 
 What the area will become with significant growth from the land use change will not
continue to maintain what it is now - which is a quiet pace that is now appreciated.
 
Additionally, whatever we can do as a state, county, and unincorporated space to preserve
our green space will do Florida well.   The ability to increase the number of homes as a
result of a zoning change impacts the green space.
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and for listening to constituents -
my request is an important one - for the future land use to remain as it is, at
Residential Suburban. 
 
 
allisonjfoster@gmail.com
 
 
 
Allison  J. Foster
email: allisonjfoster@gmail.com
cell: 727.251.5982
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As a more than thirty year resident of Patty Anne Acres and Palm Harbor, I ask that the 

Local Planning Agency thoughtfully consider issues which will likely not improve this 

area as a result of an increase in homes being considered through CASE NO. 

ZLU-20-07. 

 

Two considerations on the table are:  Zone change from: R-A, Residential Agriculture to: 

R-1, Single Family Residential and Land Use change from: Residential Suburban & 

Preservation to: Residential Low.  ​My request is that the land use for the area - 

Residential Suburban and Preservation - remains.  With the standard of 2.5 

dwelling units per acre, and the land size of 6.45 acres, approximately 16 (at 

max) homes is much more reasonable versus close to 30 which would be 

the amount should the land use be changed to Residential Low.  

 

The bottom line is, I would like to ensure there is not a significant increase in houses 

and traffic in the area.  I ask that you do not increase the land use from Residential 

Suburban & Preservation to Residential Low. I have explained why below. 

 

The area being considered would significantly increase traffic on 19th Street if the 

proposal of both zoning and land use changes are accepted.  19th Street is a prime 

thoroughfare - for various reasons. At 19th Street and Tampa Road on the south west 

corner is Palm Harbor Middle School.  Students from the surrounding areas utilize 19th 

Street - through bicycles, walking, etc. to get to the school.  Based on a recent speed 

study completed by Residential Traffic Management (attached) 85% of drivers 

southbound were driving at or below 34.92 miles per hour, northbound were driving 

33.86 miles per hour.  I share this as this is a residential area with children moving 

throughout the ​neighborhood.  A significant increase in homes (the possibility of 30) 

will impact this. 

 

Additionally, in the same regard, students in the area are zoned for Palm Harbor 

University​ High School​.  Once again, 19th Street is a path for students to take towards 

the high school - northbound on 19th Street. 

 

19th Street is a slender, windy road at the south closer to Tampa Road.  This is not a 

road which can be widened and is already a problem when individuals drive fast either 

on the southern or northern portions.  With an increase in residents, this will increase 

not only the number of vehicles, and more than likely the number of speeders in the 

area.  

 

The residential neighborhood, Patty Ann Acres has become a significant cut through as a 

result of the Belcher Road extension/completion. Travelers regularly utilize both 

Cormorant Drive and Kingfisher Drive to cut through to Belcher Road and vice versa 

over to 19th Street.  They are often driving what seems to be much faster than safe on a 

neighborhood street.  Again, an increase in residences in this area will only exacerbate 

this concept.   

 

Finally, I am concerned about the significant decrease in preserved green space in 

unincorporated ​Pinellas County, specifically Palm Harbor.  When you look at an aerial 



view of the area - green space is limited.  By choosing to remain Residential Suburban & 

Preservation, we remain committed to lower density, allowing continued green space. 

As discussed in the Comprehensive Plan for Pinellas County - the environment is 

important; years prior we went through fast growth which negatively impacted the 

environment.  In my opinion the continued growth and traffic is doing that same thing 

again in this area.   We are growing quickly, the traffic continues, and the green space is 

sparse.  Pinellas County is a gem in the state of Florida - which is what draws people to 

live here.  However, we need to ensure what makes this location a special place is not 

harmed by continued overgrowth and over development.     

                                                                                                                                     

In closing, I ask that you leave the land use for the area Residential Suburban and 

Preservation.  With the standard of 2.5 dwelling units per acre, and the land size of 6.45 

acres, approximately 16 homes (at max) is much more reasonable versus close to 30 which 

would be the amount should the land use be increased.   

 

Barbara Foster 

2039 Cormorant Drive 

Palm Harbor, Florida 
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